Chengtu Rotary Club Launched Anti-TB Campaign — 1945

English translation by Herbert K. Lau (%]#x2) (Rotary China Historian)
1 September 2014

[ Chungking New China Daily News -- May 4th,1945 ]
Body Check Results: 30% Freshmen in Five Universities with TB
Chengtu Rotary Club Launched Anti-TB Campaign

[National News Agency]

In order to prevent tuberculosis, Chengtu Rotary Club launched AntiTB Week at three cities or counties
in Chengtu, specially in cooperation with government agencies and organizations such as the Provincial Health
Bureau, Department of Education, Municipal Government and Municipal Sanitation Affairs Institute.

At 4 pm yesterday, its second preparatory meeting was held at YMCA. The attendees were Guo Youshou,
Li Deyan, Luo Guangbi (Director of TB Sanatorium), Professor Yang Chuntuan (Medical school), Lu Dexin
from Chengtu Branch of Chinese Medical Association, representatives of the Municipal Health Office and
Rotary club members. The meeting was chaired by Lu Dexin. Resolutions of the meeting are:
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(1) The Anti-TB Week will be from May 20th to May 26th and the working area will be at three counties or
cities in Chengtu.
(2) The target group of the campaign is ordinary citizens but special attention should be paid to students at
central public schools, middle and high schools, universities in the working area.
(3) Promotional materials should be printed and posted in schools. 5,000 Yuan will be sponsored by the
Department of Education and Lu Dexin also donated 5,000 Yuan. If not adequate, others will underwrite the
balance.
(4) Publicity Media: to put up posters in cinemas; to publish advertisements and monographs on newspapers;
public slideshow and drama over the radio. The promotional content should focus on how severe TB is, how
people get infected and how to prevent it.
(5) Make use of Commemoration Week in schools and deliver speeches at civic organizations.

The meeting was adjourned at 6 pm. And according to Luo Guangbi, Director of TB Sanatorium,
Chengtu University Hospital arranged for five universities freshmen body check after last year’s summer
break. The statistics show that 30% of them suffered from TB.
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